
MEMORANDUM State of Alaska 
 Department of Law 

 
To: The Honorable Kevin Meyer 

Lieutenant Governor 
 

Date: July 19, 2021 
   
 File No.: 2020200733 

 
Thru: Susan R. Pollard 

Chief Assistant Attorney General 
  and Regulations Attorney 
Legislation and Regulations Section 

Tel. No.: 465-3600 

    
From: Steven C. Weaver SCW 

Senior Assistant Attorney General 
Legislation and Regulations Section 
 

Re: Department of Transportation and 
Public Facilities regulations re: rural 
airport rents and fee rates (17 AAC 
45.127) (supplemental memo) 

 

    
 
 On April 13, 2021, the Department of Law reviewed regulations of the Department of 
Transportation and Public Facilities in project transmittal 2020200733 against the statutory 
standards of the Administrative Procedure Act. Based upon our review, we found no legal 
problems, and authorized your office to file the regulations. 
 

This memorandum supplements our first memorandum of April 13, 2021, to accurately 
describe and summarize the delays in rents and permit fees for the Deadhorse airport: At the 
Deadhorse airport, the current fees, until December 31, 2021, are frozen at 2019 rates. See 17 
AAC 45.127(c)(2). Fee increases originally scheduled for 2020 are postponed until January 1, 
2022:  two years behind the original schedule. See 17 AAC 45.127(c)(3).  Similarly, fee 
increases originally scheduled for 2021 are postponed until January 1, 2023. See 17 AAC 
45.127(c)(4). Finally, the increases for 2022 are postponed until January 1, 2024. See 17 AAC 
45.127(c)(5). 
 
 . 
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 SCW 
 
cc w/enc: Hon. John MacKinnon, Commissioner  
  Department of Transportation and Public Facilities  
 
  Jolene Julian, Regulations Contact 
  Department of Transportation and Public Facilities 
 
  Richard Sewell, Aviation Policy Planner  
  Division of Statewide Aviation  
  Department of Transportation and Public Facilities  
 
  Max D. Garner, Chief Assistant Attorney General  
  Transportation Section  
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